[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]
Minutes of a Meeting of the Behaviour and Safety Committee of Whitby Heath Primary School held on 16th May 2017 at the school at 4:00pm
	
	Name
	Category of Governor
	Date of End of Tenure 
	Designated Role

	Gill Morris
	
	
	Headteacher

	Helen Denny
	Parent
	May 2021
	

	Bob Crompton
	Co-opted
	30 June 2019
	Chair of Governors

	Chris Parker
	Staff
	25 November 2016
	Site Manager

	Linda Jones
	Co-opted
	30 June 2019
	

	
	
	
	

	Apologies not received
	
	
	

	Kevin Melville
	Co-opted
	30 June 2019
	Chair of the Committee

	Apologies received
	
	
	

	Julie Le Feuvre
	Co-opted
	31 December 2020
	

	
	
	
	

	In attendance
	
	
	

	Rachel Caley
	
	
	Clerk to Governors



In the absence of the Chair Mrs L Jones chaired the meeting.

1. Apologies
Apologies were received and accepted from Julie Le Feuvre, whilst Mr K Melville was absent without apologies.
RESOLVED: That the apologies from Julie Le Feuvre were received and accepted. 

2. Pecuniary Interests
The Headteacher notified the Committee of her work as an ASIA and that she was a Governor of Whitby High School.

The Chair of Governors notified that he is Chair of Governors at Archers Brook School. 

3. Review of Minutes from Previous Meetings
The Headteacher reviewed the actions from the previous meeting.
1. HT to look into the setting up of a question box to support the Y6 SRE Workshop for Autumn 18.
This is not taking place until Autumn of the next academic year and the Headteacher is looking at how best to present this to support the children appropriately – it was suggested one for girls and one for boys and whether to start this before the workshop as well as running it afterwards.
2. HT to look into the reporting of IT incidents as part of safeguarding reporting.
The Headteacher detailed how difficult it was to keep on top of Securas as monitoring usage involved so many hours of work. It had therefore been delegated to the IT team. Securas has been set up on the PC’s not yet on the I-pads, Securas is currently working to adapt their programme to support this. On a regular basis a report is given to the Headteacher from the IT team. They are keen on doing this for the Headteacher as it protects themselves as well as the children. By the time the committee meet again the Headteacher hopes to have an overview report available.
Question: 	Can you produce a report which includes usernames?
Answer: 	It will provide a report of any inappropriate usage linked to the logged in user.
Question:	Then will you find out who has been inappropriately using the PCs?
Answer:	First the IT team would look at the history on the PC and discover whether it actually was inappropriate usage or just a phrase which had triggered a filter which was being used in a genuine context. This highlights the importance of why staff use their own log ins and children use their own. If it was being inappropriately used, I would be informed immediately.
3. HT to discuss the detailing of the ‘others’ column in the minor accident/incident areas data reporting.
This was to be covered in the Section 6.
4. HT to look at the sections of the safeguarding audit that should be showing as ‘complete’ but aren’t.
The HT had completed the safeguarding audit and shared with Tracy Little the Safeguarding Governor.
5. Site Manager to action outcomes from the Health and Safety Audit.
The Site Manager continued to work on this action.
6. Risk Assessments to be shared with the Committee at the next meeting.
To be covered under Any Other Business.

RESOLVED:  	That the minutes of the meeting held on 24 January 2017 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by Mrs Jones in the absence of the Chair of the Committee. 

Action:	Headteacher to update on the question box to support the Y6 SRE Workshop for Autumn 18.
Action:	Headteacher to share Securas report at next meeting once obtained from IT Team.

A) Premises

4. Identify Areas of Development on Premises
The Headteacher reported to the FGB in December that they had been unsuccessful in securing a grant, however subsequent to this an email had been received in March saying that they had been successful for an amount of just over £364,000, but would have to fund 25% of this, which the school were not in a position to do. Monies could be used from DFC and S4YC had also offered to put up £15,000, so currently contribution stood at £40 000. The LA have now confirmed that they have managed to find the rest required. Nothing is yet definite at this stage, sign off is still required from the LA. The process of planning permission then needs to be undertaken. There is a caveat that it needs to be completed by November. Officers had visited the school today and would support the planning and design process as well as tendering out the work, acting as the project managers for the school. At this stage, whether the development / enlarging of the front car park can be included in the planning is not clear. 

The Headteacher explained the impact of the 30-hour funding on the numbers in the pre-school.

Question:	At what point would we see architects?
Answer:	It was hoped next week, to get a rough outline.

The Chair of Governors noted that if the school could increase car parking this may be a softener to local residents. If the planning permission is held up due to objections there is the potential to lose the funding. It was detailed that the outlook for planning permission being granted is positive as the school is not being extended above the roofline and is not exceeding over 25% of the footprint of the building. There was not anticipated to be any problems other than objections. The plans were to be in-keeping with the school.

Question:	Who could complain?
Answer:	Any neighbours could complain about light, access, anything potentially.

5. Premises Health and Safety Walk – External and Internal
It was decided to defer the internal Health and Safety walk until Autumn.

On the external Health and Safety walk the following issues were raised:

· The longer branches on the trees in front of the main reception needed lopping.
· Window sills cracked to left of main reception.
· Two slipped tiles above Poplar Class (Mr Lonsdale’s).
· Trip hazard in artificial grass. Site Manager to inspect the following day.
· The Headteacher reported that it is the intention eventually to have a winding path to the outdoor classroom, along with an arbour, reflection area, wildlife garden and raised beds. A floor was to be fitted to the outdoor classroom the following week and was currently cordoned off until the work had been completed. 

Question:	Are the raised beds for the children to plant and maintain?
Answer:	Yes, that was the intention.

· Rabbit hutch in area in front of S4YC to be removed.
· Upended storage box in front of S4YC to be removed if not required.
· Three cracked windows on Beech classroom windows (all had safety covering internally).
· Two cracks in windows to right hand side of Whitby Heath sign (all had safety covering internally).
· New signage required.
· Canopy lifting, Site Manager to investigate.
· Shed required for small balance bikes.

Action:	Mrs Jones to explore pricing for new signage from company in Wigan.
Action:	Site Manager to investigate canopy lifting and trip hazard in artificial grass.

B) Health and Safety

6. Review of Accidents and Incidents Since Last Meeting
The Headteacher issued a month by month analysis of minor incidents and accidents at the meeting and explained how all the incidents/accidents reported are relating to first aid slips which had been filled out. The reason why the ‘other’ column was so high was that it captured where incidents had come in from the home and needed treatment, for example a new dressing applied to a cut or burn.

Mrs Bell had tightened up on reporting ensuring all accidents reported included the area where the accident had taken place. 

The hospital admissions in March had not been admissions from school, but by the parents later on or when the school had advised that it would be prudent that the parent get their child checked. Or when a parent notifies of an admission to hospital which had resulted from an incident or accident at school any access to hospital known results in an online form must be completed. If there is a staff incident, again there is a separate online form to be completed. The staff incident reported in April was a trip over a chair leg.

The Headteacher believed that this amount of accidents/incidents for a school with this number on the roll is reasonable. Also, to be factored in, was the fact that March was a full month and two weeks of April were the Easter holidays.

Question:	Could we add a column to say how many days in each month were actually spent in school and maybe have a percentage from this?
Answer:	We will have a look at whether this is possible.

The Headteacher noted that in the early months of the academic year incidents/accidents are higher as children are getting used to playing together again and that in the summer months the field accidents become higher as it is used more with the weather becoming more clement.

7. Review of Attendance/Punctuality
The report on Attendance and Punctuality was to follow by email, however, the Headteacher noted that she had two persistent absenteeism cases, and has a considerable issue with unauthorised absences for holidays. When FPN are re-introduced in September they will have to be enforced as a deterrent as the attendance figures could impact on Ofsted if they were to come in. The attendance figure was currently below 96%.

Question:	Do parents ask Headteacher for a leave of absence and the just go anyway regardless of the answer?
Answer:	Yes. They can request a leave of absence. I would authorise exceptional circumstances but not for a holiday. Armed Forces leave is authorised. What I have to do as HT is make a judgement call. If I say no, the parent asks will I be fined, I have to advise no, not until September. The parents often choose to continue with the holiday regardless. Going forward in the next academic year, once holidays are taken I then submit paperwork for the fine per child at the school and per parent. I am receiving up to 3 or 4 request per week at the moment. I do judge each case on its own merit. It means little to the parents, but has a massive impact on the school attendance data.

It was noted by the Chair of Governors that there are Polish families attending school who 
will struggle at Christmas to visit relatives overseas due to how close to Christmas school 
closes, without taking holidays.

8. Review of Behaviour
The Headteacher issued a behaviour report at the meeting. A report on behaviour was issued to the FGB, but given that this was the Behaviour and Safety Committee, the Headteacher thought it pertinent to be reported here. 

The Headteacher explained that Amber Letters were sent home when there had been 4 red dojos issued and as the children had not responded /changed their approach, but it was not severe enough for a Red Letter.

The Red Card was a lunch time detention for a couple of days as a consequence of the child’s action and the Yellow Card was a short amount of time off the playground.

There had been three incidents where children had used the word ‘gay’ derogatorily but not particularly as an insult. The children had been challenged and whilst they did not fully understand the implications of what they had said, had to understand that it was not acceptable. The incidents did not result in an amber letter.

The Positive Handling was high as all bar one incident is the same child. An Education Healthcare Plan has been applied for for the pupil and recently rejected. Mostly the pupil is now taught out of the classroom, using the treehouse as their base, however progress has been made where he has chosen a couple of times to come back in the classroom. School and the parent are in the process of appealing.

Question: 	Have we got enough people trained in positive handling?
Answer:	Presently yes, but depending on where he is located in the school going forward there may logistically be a need for more.
Question:	Does he have the same one to one every day?
Answer:	No, it wouldn’t be fair on the adults or the child, and I don’t think it is healthy anyway for anyone to have the same one to one all the time as the pupil can become too attached and familiar. The Learning Mentor is often used to support the pupil to de-escalate. Once they have calmed down, follow up on the consequence of their actions.

9. Review of Policies
· Attendance Policy
This is reviewed annually and there were no changes. FPN and exclusions still in place.
· Managing Asthma in School Policy
The Headteacher noted that Mrs Bell had renewed the emergency inhaler.
· School Young Carers Policy
There had been some changes to the policy. The remit of the Cheshire Young Carers had changed and Carers Trust 4 All now also needed to be included on the final page.
RESOLVED: That all the policies be accepted and signed by Mrs Jones in the absence of the Chair of the Committee.

10. Any Other Business
The Headteacher distributed copies of the Risk Assessments for governors’ information as had been requested at the previous Behaviour and Safety Committee. The Headteacher produces the Risk Assessments and the Site Manager reviews them. These are completed before the annual Health and Safety Audit. The Headteacher noted that Audit acknowledged as good practice the additional actions which had been carried out being captured within the Risk Assessments.

Question:	Did we find out what we were doing about legionella?
Answer:	Yes, currently the contractor monitors the temperature of the taps and oversees everything that the Site Manager does. Usually on a quarterly basis.

The Chair to Governors noted that on the Fire Risk Assessment, one or two complete dates 
needed to be annotated or followed up on. 

Action:	Headteacher to annotate completed dates on Fire Risk Assessment and follow up on Fire Audit.
Action:	Clerk to produce attendance register for Spring and Summer Term meetings.

11. Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting was changed to Monday 18 September 2017 at 4pm.



………………………………………… Signed	……………………………… Date
		
 

ACTION LIST
.
1. Headteacher to update on the question box to support the Y6 SRE Workshop for Autumn 18.

2. Headteacher to share the Securas Report at the next B&S committee meeting once obtained from IT Team.

3. Mrs Jones to explore pricing for new signage from company in Wigan.

4. Site Manager to investigate canopy lifting and trip hazard in artificial grass.

5. Headteacher to annotate completed dates on Fire Risk Assessment and follow up on Fire Audit.

6. Clerk to produce attendance register for Spring and Summer Term meetings.
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